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Dear USATF Supporter, 

The Pacific Association USATF Foundation Is looking for additional directors.  Would you be interested in 
becoming one?  Information about the Foundation is provided for you below. 

The Foundation was incorporated as a 501.3(c) non-profit corporation in 2011.  It did so to support   the Pacif ic  
Association USATF for the purpose of assisting with fund raising and the execution of the 
Association’s grant programs. The funds generated by the PAUSATF and the Foundation are 
used to support Elite  Athletes,  and to promote and provide training for both Coaches and 
Officials .   The Foundation also will  assist  with worthwhile projects  which are related to the 
goals of  the PAUSATF, as they become known to the Foundation.  The Foundation is  in the 
process of  transitioning the earlier  processes used by the PAUSATF to provide grants for the 
Elite  Athlete and Coaches Training Grant programs.  Currently our f ive Directors have 
organized and moved the Foundation forward operationally.   However,  the Foundation is  in 
need of sharing the increasing workload through the addition of two new directors.    

The term of the director is  two years but reelection is  unlimited.   The Foundation holds four 
teleconferences throughout the year at  6 :30 pm on the third Monday of March,  May, September 
and December.    Meetings usually last  for about two hours.   In addition to the Foundation’s 
meetings,  there would be t ime spent between meetings writing and/or reviewing grant 
proposals,  drafting a budget,  receiving and dispensing funds,  sending out fund raising 
communications,  communicating with other Directors by phone and email ,  and reviewing 
periodically the Foundation’s Operating Procedures.    Your commitment would amount to 
approximately 40-50 hours per year.  

The Foundation’s webpage is  available at  www.pausatf .org/data/indexfoundation.html.   Please 
take a moment and read further about the Foundation.    

If you would be interested in being considered for one of the available director positions please contact: 

Dennis Boyle, CEO/President dkboyle@frontiernet.net (530) 276–1976 

George Kleeman, Interim Secretary, george_kleeman@comcast.net (925) 229-2927 

 Steve Crow CFO,  crowsr@saclink.csus.edu  (916) 765-5018 

 Dena Evans Director,  islander@stanfordalumni.org  (650) 906-0220 

 Shannon Rowbury  Director  shannon.rowbury@gmail.com   (415) 317-4264 


